September 10, 2010

Dear Bradford Academy Middle School Parents,

In 2009, President Obama instituted Race to the Top educational reform initiatives.  His Race to the Top challenge calls for schools to:  adopt rigorous standards and assessments, increase student achievement and overall performance, develop and implement common high-quality assessments, and urges schools to use cutting-edge data systems to track a child's progress throughout their academic career, raising the bar for all of our students and taking bigger steps towards closing the achievement gap that denies so many students.  

In accordance with these reforms Bradford Academy Middle School students will be taking the Scantron’s Performance Series assessment tests in September, January, and May.  Your child is expected to demonstrate academic growth equivalent to one grade level by the final assessment in May in order to be recommended for promotion.  

We understand that every child learns at a different pace and has different instructional needs.  Unfortunately, it is not easy to recognize these needs and provide each student with individualized instruction targeted at his or her proficiency level.  Performance Series by Scantron is a computer-adaptive test that quickly pinpoints the proficiency level of each student, across a range of subjects, which correspond with the specific standards of Michigan. This provides for more accurate student placement; diagnosis of instructional needs, including instructional adjustments; and measurement of student gains across reporting periods

Scantron's assessment solution helps educators meet No Child Left Behind and Race to the Top requirements and raise the level of student achievement through a unique combination of standards-based district-wide assessment and computer-adaptive diagnostic testing.  Scantron's solution combines a research-based, content-rich computer adaptive test known as Performance Series and a content-neutral, highly flexible testing product known as Achievement Series that educators use to develop and administer online and paper-based tests.

With these tests Bradford Academy will assist students based on their individual needs, improve instruction, monitor student growth, and help your child reach their academic and overall performance goals.  We encourage you to discuss the importance of this testing with your child.  The information gained from this and other assessments allows you, your child, and Bradford Academy to set individual student goals and implement any needed support.
Within two (2) weeks after the assessment period, we provide you with a letter informing you of your child’s performance on this assessment and his or her expected academic growth goal for the 2010/2011 academic school year.  Please refer to the back of this letter for testing dates and tips to help you prepare your child for taking these very important assessments.  If you have any concerns regarding this matter please do not hesitate to speak with your child’s teacher or myself.

Thank you in advance for your support and pursuit of Academic Excellence!
Mr.  Eddie Thomas

Bradford Academy Middle School Principal

Important Testing Dates:  

Scantron’s Performance Series:  Weeks of September 13th, January 10th, and May 2nd
MEAP: Weeks of October 12th and October 18th 
Achievement Series: Weeks of December 2nd, March 7th, and May 24th
Test Preparation Tips for Parents

Like it or not, it’s your child—not you—who has to sit down on the big day and take the test. But there is still a great deal that a parent can do to help their child prepare for the big day. Here are some ways you can improve their chances of performing well.
Ease the pressure. Kids are prone to worrying about how they will do on the test. So it’s important that you don’t add to the stress of test-taking.

See that your child is rested. Your child’s test performance can vary a great deal depending on their level of alertness. Make sure that your child goes to sleep early the night before the exam and gets ample rest.

Make breakfast. Make sure your child is properly nourished on the day of the exam. Serve your child a well-rounded breakfast and make sure they bring a healthy mid-day lunch or snack. A healthy body leads to a healthy mind.

Testing Day 
See that your child arrives at school on time and is relaxed. 

Encourage your child to do the best work possible. 

Do not send your child to school if illness is apparent. 

Do not remove your child from school on test days for appointments. 

Offer testing advice. While your child’s teacher may be providing the same information, it never hurts to advise your child on the basics of test-taking. For instance, make sure they know to read the directions carefully. Also, suggest that they skip over any question that he doesn’t know the answer to (and come back to them later), rather than spending too much time trying to figure it out and risk not finishing the test.

Praise your child. The better they feel about their grasp of the knowledge, the more confident he/she will be in taking the test. Make sure to praise them when they seem to really understand the material. Your confidence will breed his/her confidence. 
